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The black bear is often the first big game animal available in the spring, and many
households utilize that opportunity for food. If edch bear produces 50 Ibs of meat,
that would have been five weeks of meat for my family as my son grew up. Consider
the impartance of that food source to families with low incomes. Please consider
that using the figures from the biologist comments a bait site has a 66% chance of a
bear kill; 66% chance of harvesting multiple weeks of meat for the family.

The biologist comments are neutral, which indicates any change a choice of opinion,
not for wildlife health and protection. In the cominents it is stated that 37% of the
black bears were taken over bait, and that the majority of the kills come during the
time of proposed closure. Also noted is that bears taken with bait tend to be more
males than females.

Limiting bait sites to only two weeks would reduge the success of sites. Often
hunters will begin baiting, checking the site for more than a week before they see
any sign of bears, (please remember that by reguiation bait can be put out only
when it is legal to use a bait site). Once bear have found the site, many hunters
selectively choose bears for size and sex. Limiting sites to be out only two weeks
reduces the opportunity for bears to find the baif, and hunters to then sit on the site,
especially those with daytime commitments that|can only hunt on weekends. Please
remember that bait sites must be 1 mile from homes most of our road system. Under
the proposed change hunters will not only becorhe less selective but would not have
the opportunity to hunt due to other commitmerits.

Also, the two weeks proposed use in June can mean very warm temperatures and
bears rubbing off their fur. Bear hides will be less desirable, and fewer will be
salvaged. Additionally, by June 1 the sumtmner tm.ir season is in full swing with many
fishermen out at sea, the local gillnet fleet preparing for the start of their season;
this would eliminate many folks from having the opportunity to install, hunt and
care for hait sites.

Under the current regulations the biologist has stated that 18 people had permits

for bait stations, and that an average of 12 black bears are taken from those sites. Of
note is the statement “sex rations of bears takenfver bait are skewed towards

" males.” For health of the bears, the taking of males is desired. When hunting over

bait a competent hunter can hang baitina mannkr that favors larger bears getting to

the bait. While a bear is reaching up for the bait the hunter can observe the sex of

the bear before choosing to shoot.

One of the arguments is that black bear bait statibns effectively negate high bear
traffic areas from brown bear hunting. Current bhit site restrictions keep much of
the easy access bear habitat closed from baiting. Please look at the amount of area
currently closed to baiting around Haines. By removing the Chilkat Penninsulia, 1
mile from all houses, and the 1 mile from the Haines Highway, Lutak, Porcupine and
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